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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Paul Freeman, council member Steve Kahre and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe.   Also present were Superintendent Garry Sierra and attorney Krista Lockyear.
Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to accept the minutes from last month.  Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Freeman made a motion, seconded by Sanders to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 4-0 voice vote. 

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed by 4-0 voice vote. 

Clerk-Treasurer’s Report:

In the clerk-treasurer’s office, Lowe stated that next month the Homestead Exemption Resolution and Ordinance will be coming up.  Lowe advised she would have the resolution prepared for next months meeting and have it published in the newspaper as required.  We received notice from the county that our 2013 budget is scheduled for review on September 26th and we must have 12 copies submitted to them by August 31st.  
Lowe stated that she was a speaker at this year’s IACT Clerk-Treasurer’s school in Indianapolis and taught a class to other cities and towns on how to save money and build their own municipal website.  Lowe noted that in the sewer department she continues to receive several calls from residents who are watering their lawns during this terrible severe drought.  Lowe is keeping a list of residents who are watering and/or filling pools this summer and is averaging their sewer bills so they are not charged sewer for water that did not enter our sewer system.  Lowe noted that we had one resident on Wortman road that had an enormous leak that was over 200,000 gallons, there sewer bill would have been over $3,300 for that one month.  Lowe advised she had Superintendent Sierra investigate the leak and he did verify that the leak was in the yard near the Evansville water meter and that the water did not enter the sewer system, therefore Lowe stated she averaged that resident’s bill.  
Lowe advised that we will be receiving our semi annual property tax revenues from the county at the end of this month and that she will be paying Scott fire the first installment of our 2012 contract.
OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Sewer rate fees from Evansville Water & Sewer:

Lockyear advised that she and Bob Stobbs attended a meeting on May 29th with the utility board about trying to get the rates for Darmstadt revised.  Lockyear noted that they did not receive a very warm response overall but that the board was open to consideration and noted that board member Jeff Hatfield was open to review our rates.  Lockyear stated that she will continue to work on this and that it may be a long process.  She noted the next step was to get with the mayor and city council to discuss further.
2. Boonville-New Harmony stripe correction update:
Stobbs advised that the incorrect lines had been water blasted off and new correct stripes have been applied and it looks very nice.

3. Striping estimates for BNH, Hoing, St. Joe, Fleener & Wortman:

Stobbs stated that the City of Evansville has submitted estimates to us for striping all these roads with yellow and white stripes for a grand total of $13,993.72.  Council discussed exploring options of having the old incorrect lines on Wortman road sealed over before putting down new center yellow lines.  Kahre made a motion to accept the bid from the city of Evansville for $13,993.72 and also accept bids not to exceed $5,000 to seal 36” wide strip over the incorrect lines down the middle of Wortman, the motion was seconded by Freeman, motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  Lowe will notify Jim Cruse with City of Evansville that their bid was accepted and to have them coordinate striping with Sierra.
4. Possible selling of Town property by shop: 

Stobbs advised that we are waiting for a second appraisal.  Krista Lockyear noted that we are also waiting for the appeal process which is backed up and may still be a couple months.  
NEW BUSINESS:

1. Mouse House, Inc. owned by Dennis Bittner:

Stobbs stated that the Mouse House’s attorney could not be available tonight and that the owner’s were not present at tonight’s meeting, therefore the discussion concerning the Mouse House will be moved to a future date.
2.  New parcel of property at 11641 N Saint Joseph Ave (Chris Herr) split from Robert Goedde’s property 
Stobbs noted that Robert Goedde split part of his acreage off of Saint Joseph Avenue and sold it to Chris Herr who is now planning to build a new home on the property.  Superintendent Sierra stated that he had been researching that area and concluded that there would not be a sewer tap available for the new house at 11641 St Joe, that the property was at the end of a sewer line where there are currently no more taps available at this time.  Stobbs added that if in the future there would be taps available in that area that they would be required to tie into the sanitary sewer system.
3. New culvert pipe installed on Boonville- New Harmony Road
Stobbs advised that the new 90” culvert pipe has been installed by the county highway department.  The pipe was 73’ long and because of the size, this pipe was considered a bridge and fell under the responsibility of the Vanderburgh county street department to replace.  
2. Superintendent’s Report: 

Sierra stated that all the items he had to report on tonight had already been discussed and he had nothing further.
3. Board member’s comments:

Kahre stated that he had been speaking with Bob Harris the Scott Township Trustee concerning our fire contract.  Kahre said that Harris made a verbal offer to him and that council could discuss the offer in an executive session.  Our current contract expires the end of this year.
Stobbs advised that there is a webinar from IACT coming up in July that he thought council should attend and discuss options available.  Council agreed, Lowe will set it up and get us registered.

4.  Attorney comments:

Lockyear advised that she is reviewing the zoning concerning the Mouse House and is keeping updated with their attorney on the issue.  Kahre asked if all the affected animals and bedding had been burned on site, Lockyear responded that she had spoken with departments in charge of the situation and that they all advised that this was the safest way to handle the situation and all was completed correctly by the owner’s as directed by the agencies.
5. Resident’s comments:
Russ Bittner who owns the old Willner’s garage asked Lockyear about the average filing fee for rezoning concerning his property.  Lockyear replied she would be surprised if it ran more than $1,000 total and also referred Russ Bittner to APC’s website where he could find all the applicable forms needed.  Kahre noted that the Darmstadt town board would be over any new rezoning in town.
Crystal Kahre asked about the anti-consolidation committee and when the meetings were.  Kahre replied there is a group which is fighting the consolidation and they have been meeting regularly.  Sanders noted that he had been to a meeting and there were quite a few people who attended. Lowe replied that the group is called CORE, that they have a website and that she will put a link to the meetings for everyone on our town facebook page and town website.
The meeting adjourned at 8:23pm
Attest:

Mallory Lowe, Clerk-Treasurer


